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  April 13, 2022 

 

VIA EMAIL 

Matthew Fogg 

Carcle1@aol.com 

Usmarshal.fogg@gmail.com 

 

Re: Fogg, et al. v. Garland, EEOC No. 570-2020-01293X; Agency Case No. M-94-6376 

 

Dear Matthew:  

 

I write to follow up on our recent communications with you individually and with the 

other Class Agents, including your April 13, 2022 letter. 

 

Despite our letters to you on March 7 and 18; our individual calls with you on February 

16, 17, and 18; and our Class Agent calls that you participated in on February 15, February 17, 

March 11, and March 15, you continue to spread misinformation among class members, present 

false versions of our discussions, and demonstrate your inability to take conversations 

surrounding programmatic relief seriously. We take contemporaneous notes during our calls and 

meetings with you and with other class members, and your characterization of things said is 

often false. 

 

We disagree with your letter and are seriously concerned about your fitness to continue as 

a Class Agent. We have already corrected your mischaracterizations point-by-point in our prior 

letters and do not believe that continuing this back-and-forth is productive. 

 

     

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

David Sanford 

 

 

 


